
 

 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567 F 303.832.8106   https://drms.colorado.gov/ 

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
October 5, 2023 
 
 
Daniel Takami 
Grand Island Resources LLC 
12567 West Cedar Dr. 
Lakewood, CO 80228 
 
 
Re: Division Comment, Third (3rd) Quarter 2023 MLRB Report;  
 Cross Gold Mine, Permit No. M-1977-410 
 
 
Dear Mr. Takami, 
 
On October 3, 2023, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 3rd 
Quarter 2023 Quarterly Activity Report to the Mined Land Reclamation Board (MLRB/Board). After 
review of the submission the Division has the following comments. 
 

1. On page 9, Section 3.2.1, last paragraph, it references that GIR is addressing DRMS comments as 
it pertains to Water Sampling and Testing under the Fourth Quarter TR-10 Report. At this time 
the Division is not waiting on any responses from the Operator regarding the quarterly 
groundwater and surface water monitoring reports. 
 

2. On page 10, Section 3.2.3, last item in the list incorrectly identifies the document as being the 
Second Quarter 2023 Board Report. It is the third quarter report. 
 

3. On page 11, Section 4.1, the fourth paragraph references Appendix A. No appendix was 
submitted with the report.  
 

4. On page 12, Section 4.3, the first paragraph references Second Quarter of 2023. It appears this 
should be referencing the fourth quarter. 

 
If you would like to revise the report to the Board please do so prior to noon of October 13, 2023. 
 
If you have any questions or need further information, please contact me at (303) 866-3567 x8114, or by 
email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; DRMS 
 
ec: Daniel Takami, danieltakami@gmail.com, Grand Island Resources LLC 
 Sergio Rivera, sergio.rivera@novametallix.com, Grand Island Resources LLC 
 


